
Township of Bloomington   
Monday April 5th, 2021 

Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes 
 

The regular monthly board meeting of the Town of Bloomington was called to order on Monday April 5th, at 
7:00 pm by Chairman Greg Patterson.  Other members present were Town Supervisors William Erdenberger, Joe 
Kirschbaum, Clerk Jane Patterson and Patrolman Andrew (Buck) Crubel.  Public members in attendance were 
Michelle Newhouse, representatives from Scott’s Construction and Fahrner Construction.  Motion (Greg 
Patterson), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) was made to approve posting of the April meeting/agenda notice, 
motion carried.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was made to approve the March Board 
Meeting minutes, motion carried.   
 
There were no Appearances/Public Comments. 
 
Chairman Greg Patterson opened the bids for Crack Filling on Maine Road.  Fahrner bid $11,875.00 (included 
routing), Scott’s bid $5,775.00 (excluded routing) and Thunder Road bid $11,000.00 (included routing).  Motion 
(Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) to table discussion of crack filling to a later time in the meeting, 
on a voice roll call, yes-3, no-0, motion carried. Chairman Greg Patterson opened the Seal Coat bids.  Fahrner bid 
$111,043.00 and Scott’s bid $99,998.00.  After bid discussion, motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Joe 
Kirschbaum) to accept Scott’s Seal Coat bid, on a voice roll call, Yes-3, no-0, motion carried.  Discussion on crack 
filling resumed, motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) to accept Scott’s bid for crack filling, on a 
voice roll call, Yes-3, no-0, motion carried.  Chairman Greg Patterson signed both Crack Fill and Seal Coat 
contracts with Scott’s Construction. There was some discussion about asphalting our .5 mile of Fairground Rd 
this year with the Scott’s Construction Rep, the board will continue this discussion at the next board meeting.  
Roads:  Roads conditions are good; weight limit signs have been taken down.  Two advisory road signs will be 
placed on Spruce Rd when construction on the cement culvert on State Hwy 133 and Ohio Rd begins.  
Machinery Report:  Patrolman Andrew Crubel reported the machinery is in good working condition.   
 
Clerk Jane Patterson presented the March 2021 financial report.  Chairman Greg Patterson and Patrolman 
Andrew (Buck) Crubel will contact Henderson and Truck County about the Henderson bill for chain. The Spring 
Election is tomorrow, all board members and the treasurer are on the ballot. There are no registered write ins.   
 
The Town’s Annual Meeting will be held Tuesday, April 20th, 2021 at 7:00 pm at the Town hall.  The next regular 
Board Meeting will be Monday, May 3rd at 7:00 pm at the Town Hall. The first Board of Review meeting will be 
called to order on Monday, May 3rd, 2021 at 6:45 pm at the Town Hall to immediately adjourn to a later date. 
      
Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) to adjourn the meeting, motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Jane Patterson-Clerk 


